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Update for Lyneham and Bradenstoke Parish Council October 2021 

Wiltshire Council 
The Wiltshire and Swindon Local Resilience Forum is holding a Community Reslience Event on 

the 27th and 28th October . 

 This year the event is open to everyone interested in Community Resilience, from community 
groups to members of the public. 

For more information on the Wiltshire Prepared event please click here and scroll to the bottom of 

the page. 

Area Boards 
The priority areas for RWB&C Community Area are:- 

 
 

The next formal meeting is January 19th 2022 – we don’t know at this stage if this will be virtual 

or face to face. 

Community Area Transport Group (CATG) 
Date of next meeting has not yet been set. 

Community Safety Forum 
The forum met on October 8th, the original topic was to be Bonfires and Firework safety, however 
there was unfortunately no attendance from the Police or the DWFRS, however a very interesting 

presentation was given by  Brett Warren from Wiltshire Council’s Public Protection team about 

Noise Nuisance. Notes have been sent to the PC rep for sharing with the PC. 
Next meeting is November 12th. (1200-1300 via Teams) 

https://wiltshireandswindonprepared.org.uk/wiltshire-prepared
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Local 

Lyneham Banks 
Road defects have appeared again on The  Banks. An urgent repair has been arranged for one 
deep rut (in Dauntsey Parish) - other  repairs are awaiting programming  

Clack Hill 
Residents have raised concerns about possible planning breaches on Clack Hill which are being 
looked into by the Planning Enforcement team. 
 

Road Works 
People are now able to view roadworks on the One Network system. This also allows for traffic 

alerts to be set up and delivered to people’s email addresses so is worth signing up for if you are 

a regular traveler! 
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/article/1260/Roadworks-and-related-information 
 

GREYHOUNDS  - GRAIN BARN TOCKENHAM 
Planning permission was refused. Wiltshire Council Planning Enforcement team is waiting to see 
if the applicant will appeal prior to taking next enforcement steps. 

Chippenham Road area. 
 
White Hart 
The Planning application has been refused 
 
Greenfields extension: 
Work has commenced. 
 

MoD /DIO Notice to quit for private tenants 
The MoD has extended contracts to March 2022. A decision has been made at Ministerial level 
to offer alternative accommodation to the remaining private renting tenants in Lyneham. 

Bradenstoke Solar Farm Community Benefit Fund 
 
The AGM will be held virtually at 18:00 on Wednesday 20th October, 
Details will be sent separately. 
 
Details of all grants can be found on the website 
https://www.bradenstokesolarfund.org/ 
If anybody knows of any worthy projects, do please LBPC Chair or me know. 
 
 

https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/article/1260/Roadworks-and-related-information
https://www.bradenstokesolarfund.org/

